
GLOBAL SAFETY FIELD INVESTIGATIONS 
DCS4178 

URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY 
 
Date: September 1, 2016 
  
Subject: 07035D – Safety Recall 
 Engine Compartment Fire 
 Revised Service Procedure Section & Letter Mailing 
  
Models:   1997-2003 Buick Regal GS 
                1997-2003 Pontiac Grand Prix GTP 
                Equipped with a 3.8L V6 Supercharged Engine (RPO L67 – VIN 1) 
  
To: All General Motors Dealers  
 

 

This bulletin is being revised to enhance the Service Procedure with additional 
information to assure proper sealing of the replacement valve cover gasket 
and to add the customer re-contact letter to the end of the bulletin.  Please 
discard all copies of bulletin 07035C. 
 
Customer Letter Mailing 
Customer letters are being re-mailed to owners of record to encourage 
completion of this recall.  The customer letter mailing will begin on September 
2, 2016. 
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